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On the occasion of Gandhi Jayanti, a cleanliness 
drive was organized by the NCC  Cadets on October 
2, 2024, to honor Mahatma Gandhi’s vision of a clean 
and hygienic environment. The event aimed at 



cleaning the campus premises, spreading 
awareness about the importance of cleanliness, and 
encouraging Cadets to maintain clean and green 
environment.  

The cleaning drive was started at 9:30 am in the 
morning. Cleaning drive was divided into different 
sections areas such as college campus, corridor, 
Arts block, outside of principal office and statue of 
God (Saraswati mata).waste such as plastic bottles, 
papers, and wrappers were collected and 
segregated into biodegradable and non-
biodegradable categories. 

Conclusion: 
The cleanliness drive on Gandhi Jayanti was a resounding 
success. It not only achieved its immediate objective of 
cleaning the campus but also raised awareness about 
environmental sustainability among students and staff. 
The event was a fitting tribute to Mahatma Gandhi’s ideals 
and underscored the importance of cleanliness as a 
shared responsibility. It is hoped that this drive will inspire 
ongoing efforts to keep the college and the surrounding 
community clean and green. 



  

 


